Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 17 November 2010 at Halfpenny Green Vineyards
The meeting was preceded by the presentation of the Tom Butler Cup and certificates.
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


District Councillor: R McCardle

Councillors: D Kimbley, B Snelson, Mrs. J Tudor, S Homer, Mrs. L Jones
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
494. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. J Humphries and County Councillor Edwards.
495. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. W Snelson - all matters (following a recent newspaper article – District Councillor McCardle agreed to show the article to the Monitoring officer and report back)
496. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 20 October 2010, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
497. MATTERS ARISING:
-Enville Parish Council re SID
The Clerk had responded to Debbie Baker specifically requesting an estimation of the cost. No response had been received. It was noted that the SID in Morville, Shropshire appeared to be powered entirely by solar power. The Clerk agreed to chase a response.

-Land for sale between Church and The Red Lion.
It was noted that the land was still for sale, however no ideas were presented for its future use. It was unsuitable for churchyard purposes.
-Long Common
Concerns over activities at Abbots Fall and Brelades were raised. Cllr. McCardle to follow up Abbots Fall with the Enforcement Dept. He will inform them of the other concerns also. 
498. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
A letter had been sent in respect of grit bins and the A Boards at Manor Lane. No response had been received to date.

499. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Village Hall:- Cllr. Mrs. Tudor apologised on behalf of the Village Hall Committee for the heating at the Locality Forum Meeting. The rear car park will be re-surfaced in the next couple of weeks.
Corbett School:- The School is busy with preparations for Christmas. A recent class trip to London was successful. 

500. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public in attendance.
501. FINANCE
a. Cheques – The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Kimbley.
a. Mrs. V Morris – Salary & expenses

   (Admin)
£476.44
b. Village Hall Booking Clerk donation (2009 £500)  (Vill. Maint)
£500.00
c. Elderly Peoples Welfare (2009 £100)

   (s137)

£100.00
d. Mrs. V Morris – Petty Cash




£16.17
e. Neighbourhood watch signs


   (Vill Maint)
£22.00
Further to the recent Parish Summit it was suggested the relevant section be placed on the agenda in respect of payments. It was agreed that the Clerk should research the available Clerk’s Manuals and obtain any considered necessary.
502. PLANNING MATTERS
Nothing to report.
503. AIRFIELD MATTERS
The Chairman reported having seen two 9 window turbo props, the numbers were taken. An internet check reported that the certificate of air worthiness had expired. It was suggested further information be obtained in respect of meaning of this from the CAA or AEF. Cllr. Kimbley agreed to ask the question at the next Consultative Committee meeting.
504. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Executive Meeting 9/11/2010
SSC Regulatory Committee 9/11/2010

SSC Crime and Disorder Committee 16/11/2010

SSC Partnership & Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel 18/11/2010

SSC Planning lists 15/10/2010, 22/10/2010, 25/10/10, 5/11/2010

AEF Flying Green Autumn 2010

AEF Agenda & Minutes

Ladybrook Nursery – advert

South Staffordshire Citizens Advice Bureau AGM 09/10

Catalyst Launch Event 8/12/2010

RSS Playground equipment / fitness

South Staffordshire Network for Mental Health – rural well being project

Sustainable Communities Act

Community Well Being fund – closing date for funding 30/11/2010
SSC Older Peoples forums

SSC Highways – Ice Busters

AEF – Invite to AGM and Airport Tracking Seminar

SSC – Community Focus for Ice busters

SSC Direct and Support Services Scrutiny Panel 26/10/2010

SSC Draft Equestrian Related Development Policy Advice Note

Civic Pride – be prepared
505. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. Kimbley, who had attended the Parish Summit, gave a brief summary on key discussions. It was suggested that Sarah Poxon attend the March meeting to discuss permitted development.
The Chairman informed the meeting he had contacted the relevant organisations to enquire about phone line upgrades and faster broadband who had suggested contacting your MP.
Cllr. Snelson thanked those that attended the Remembrance Service at the Church, at which the Air Scouts had been present. He suggested other Councillors and villagers may wish to attend next year, to show support.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   19 January 2011
Meeting Closed 8.05pm.
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